
Welcome Neighbors

•Please sign-in using the roll sheet
•Help yourself to refreshments
•We will attempt to start promptly



Are  You Receiving  Neighborhood  Emails?

Comstock Neighborhood Email Notices:

ElainethorneComstock2015@gmail.com

mailto:ElainethorneComstock2015@gmail.com


NEXTDOOR 

One of the ways we communicate: 

https://nextdoor.com/

https://nextdoor.com/


COMSTOCK NEIGHBORHOOD WEB PAGE

http://comstock.spokaneneighborhoods.org/ 



Comstock Neighborhood 
Council 

Neighborhood Council Meeting Agenda
MARCH 16, 2016

18:00 Sacajawea Middle School



Agenda/ MARCH 16TH Meeting
Welcome-

Introduction 

Public Safety ---

Lieutenant Dave McCabe
South Precinct Crime Suppression Officer

Neighborhood Conditions Officer- Tim Ottmar
Introduction and Questions-

Guest Speaker Andrew Chanse -Library Director

Spokane Library



Pedestrian Traffic and Transportation Report\

Traffic Calming Projects for 2016 submission

John Schram- Comstock Neighborhood Clean and Green
Clean and Green Report for Comstock for  2015 –

Comstock Grant Application Community Assembly

Building a Stronger Neighborhood

Amended By-laws available

Open Forum 

Agenda/ MARCH 16TH Meeting Continued



Public Safety Report Comstock
Introduction to Comstock Neighborhood

Lieutenant Dave McCabe
South Precinct Crime Suppression Officer
Neighborhood Conditions Officer Tim Ottmar

Introduction and Questions-









Police & Community Forum Saturday, March 19, at 4 pm: “Bridging the Gap: Building Trust 
and Legitimacy.” See photo flyer below. 
This month’s forum is taking place at Morning Star Baptist Church, 3909 W. Rowan Avenue, 
Spokane, WA 99205. 



Guest Speaker 

Andrew Chanse

Library Director



Library System
Take better advantage of the benefits of a tiered system, 
wherein: 
the Downtown library is the citywide hub; Shadle and 
South Hill are full-service community anchors covering the 
two sides of the Spokane River; and East Side, Hillyard, 
and Indian Trail are Neighborhood Libraries serving the 
immediate vicinity. The three-tiered system allows varied 
and strategic improvements tailored to each library.





Next year 2016 
Comstock Park- all the area

S Arthur from 39th to 37th 

Year 2017 S Arthur from 37th to 29th

Year 2018 Manito Blvd 37th to 29th Ave

2019 40th Ave Arthur to Napa

Road construction Plans 2016 and Beyond



2016 Arthur

2018 37th Ave 

PROJECTED SIDEWALK CONSTRUCTION IN COMSTOCK







































Proposed Dates for Clean and Green 2016

Curbside Pickup Tuesday 10-11-2016

Clean and Green Saturday 10-29-2016



Clean and Green
John Schram

Comstock Clean and Green
Results for 2015



Free Clean and Green Disposal 
October 31,2015 



Event Date (2015) Cost Tons

Passes 6/13-6/28 $25.63 0.53

Passes 8/15-8/30 $25.00 0.34

Curbside  Pickup October  16 $4,904.98 20.12

Drop off Clean and 
Green

October 31 $3,427.91 46.64

TOTAL $8,383.52 46.64

COMSTOCK NEIGHBORHOOD CLEAN AND GREEN  2015



Donations and Earnings

Pacific Steel for metal recycle       46.00$     

Donations from Clean and Green    226.00$   

272.00$   

EXPENSES

minus volunteer Safety Vests 9.00$       

minus food/beverages                        $ 20.0020.00$     

minus wood ladder purchase            $ 25.0025.00$     

minus fiberglass ladder purchase    60.00$     

114.00$   

272.00$   

(114.00)$ 

FUNDS 158.00$   

2015 Clean and Green Funds



Comstock Neighborhood Council Officers 2016
 Comstock NC  Chair                                         Elaine Thorne
 Comstock NC Vice Chair                                  Roger Waller
Comstock Community Assembly Rep           Tim Williams
Comstock Community Assembly Alternate  John Stolz
Comstock Neighborhood Clean and Green Chair

John Schram
Comstock Pedestrian Traffic and Transportation Chair                                  

Whitney Welch

Comstock Neighborhood Safety Chair    Linda Beal

Comstock Neighborhood Land Use Chair      Tim Williams

 Comstock Neighborhood Secretary       Vacant
Comstock Neighborhood Treasurer         VACANT





Spokane Residential Tree Program- Spring 2016
https://static.spokanecity.org/documents/blog/2016
/02/29/1000-more-free-trees-are-available/free-
tree-flyer-april-2016-03-15.pdf

https://static.spokanecity.org/documents/blog/2016/02/29/1000-more-free-trees-are-available/free-tree-flyer-april-2016-03-15.pdf


Comstock 

Elaine Thorne 509-321-7693

Elainethorne1967@gmail.com

60



$100  or $200 ??????

80.00 for 10X10 Pavilion purchase

$70.00 Safety Crossing Flags- 10 





Building a Stronger Comstock Neighborhood- Comstock has been 
disrupted for about 1 year 
With construction projects of High Drive (May 2015 to October 2015) 
and the CSO 20 project which is still ongoing since Summer 2015. 
The windstorm in November 2015 caused further disruptions and 
produced damages that many neighbors are now just repairing or 
recovering from.   We wish to support a project that will again unit 
the Comstock Neighborhood in a fun and active manner.  We also 
wish to showcase our neighborhood as despite adversities  
neighbors have provided assistance to one another.



In addition to a celebration, we want to plan for the 
future and to improve our neighborhood to make it 
amore welcoming, safe, and informed. Comstock 
neighborhood is the site for several major events that 
achieve these goals:  Summer Parkways and the annual 
Spokane Symphony Concert.
These events are sponsored by individuals and other 
organizations in Spokane but held in Comstock Park and 
well attended by Comstock and other neighborhoods.  
Comstock Neighborhood Council has provided a booth 
for Summer Parkways with games and provides 
neighborhood information to attendees.



EXACTLY HOW THESE FUNDS WILL BE SPENT:

Summer Parkways unites the Comstock and Manito Neighborhoods in an 
evening celebration of outdoor activities and neighborhood involvement 
along a 4 mile circuit linking Comstock and Manito Park systems.
Organizations and small businesses can sponsor booths and activities that 
might include games, crafts, demonstrations, contests, or giveaways.  
Comstock Neighborhood Council provided an information booth and 
children’s games with prizes in 2015.  Our Pavilion was too worn and old to 
withstand the event and we wish to purchase another one for future 
Comstock events.  This would be a local purchase and cheaper then renting 
a pavilion two or three times a year.  Games and props were donated by an 
individual last year but we wish to purchase them this year.   Games include 
children’s archery, magnetic fishing, and a soccer goal kick challenge.  Prizes 
are given to all children who participate.  Adults receive information about 
the Comstock Neighborhood Council meetings, Clean and Green dates, and 
web page. 



Creating a Stronger Comstock Neighborhood-
Committee Met March 8 - 1330 South Hill Library

Synopsis of Comstock Neighborhood Council Meeting 17 Feb 
Discussion- East 37th Ave between S Latawah and S Manito Blvd
Discussion Submission of Comstock Arterial and Residential 
Traffic Calming Applications for 2016
Discussion of 29th and Grand to 33rd and Grand Blvd Corridor

- Traffic Calming submitted in 2015-other ideas???? 
Formed area study groups and will meet April 12 at 13:30

South Hill Library to continue discussion



AMENDMENT 
BYLAWS OF COMSTOCK NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL

Handouts available at this meeting also:

Was posted on Nextdoor https://nextdoor.com

ONLINE ON http://comstock.spokaneneighborhoods.org/

Voted approval  on February 17th Comstock Neighborhood Council Meeting

https://nextdoor.com/
http://comstock.spokaneneighborhoods.org/


Building Stronger Neighborhoods (BSN) to provide training and 

resources to neighborhoods to increase participation, identify and meet neighborhood needs and 
build capacity.   Meets 4th Monday 12 noon Sinto Senior Center 1124 W Sinto. 
Contact:  E.J. Ianelli buildingstrongerneighborhoods@gmail.com

Land Use Committee- works with the City of Spokane Planning and 

Neighborhood Services to seek opportunities to interact with the Neighborhood Council, citizen’s 
groups, and individuals- The committee serves as a resource to land use resolutions which proposes 
changes to policies, regulations, actions and plans that affect the Community Assembly.   Meetings 
4th Thursday   5PM West Central Community Center, 1603 N. Belt
Contacts: Kelly Cruz kpc2112@yahoo.com Patricia Hanse patricia@pahansen.com

Public Safety- Works to build awareness and solutions regarding neighborhood Safety Meets 

2nd Tuesday at 3:30 PM City Hall-Office of Neighborhood services- Contact Julia Banks 
Jbanks@ymcaspokane.org

Meetings– Representatives from Comstock –you will join with 28 
other neighborhoods to discuss and work on issues for the following:

mailto:buildingstrongerneighborhoods@gmail.com
mailto:kpc2112@yahoo.com
mailto:patricia@pahansen.com
mailto:Jbanks@ymcaspokane.org


***Open Forum for Neighborhood Members

The spirit of the Open Forum is that it be a space for 

neighborhood members to voice a concern/opinion 

on a topic not already on the agenda.  Please keep 

your presentation to less than 3 minutes.



•HAVE A SAFE TRIP HOME-

• SEE YOU NEXT MEETING

•The next meeting will be April 20th



Other issues/reference slides continued



The Spokane City Council created a “hierarchy of preferred locations” 
for the towers.
It placed new rules on companies that propose building cell towers in, 

or within 150 feet of, residential zones.

1/ Companies must first attempt to put towers on existing cell facilities 
or “structures of a similar height to avoid construction of new towers.” 

2/ Companies must also first look to city property or facilities, as well 
as industrial, office and commercial zones, before the city will allow 
them to build a tower on a residential parcel.

SPOKANE CITY COUNCIL PASSED THE CELL TOWER ORDNANCE---- 6 NOVEMBER 

http://www.spokesman.com/stories/2015/nov/06/spokanes-cell-tower-moratorium-ends-with-stricter-
/?cm_mid=5156647&cm_crmid=344e88c6-1142-e511-80dc-00155d0107f0&cm_medium=email

http://www.spokesman.com/stories/2015/nov/06/spokanes-cell-tower-moratorium-ends-with-stricter-/?cm_mid=5156647&cm_crmid=344e88c6-1142-e511-80dc-00155d0107f0&cm_medium=email








WITHDRAWN COMSTOCK 
ARTERIAL TRAFFIC 
CALMING SUBMISSION –
CTAB HAS PROPOSED AS A 
PROJECT 



Whitney Welch (Comstock PeTT Chair), Mr. Bob Turner, (City 
of Spokane Street Engineer), John VanSant (School Safety 
Officer), Kevin  Picanco (City of Spokane Street Engineer), 
Jackie Caro (Neighborhood Services), John Stolz (alternate CA 
rep), and Elaine Thorne researched various traffic and 
pedestrian issues for Jefferson  Elementary School safe 
crossings. 
The city of Spokane engineers have developed several 

improvements for signage on Manito Blvd, They have also 
advised the Comstock neighborhood on our Comstock 
arterial traffic calming application for 2016.



Withdrawn Proposed Comstock Arterial Traffic Calming Application for 2016



CONTINUING SIDEWALK 
ISSUE- SPOKANE SIDEWALK-
COMSTOCK NEIGHBORHOOD 



https://www.google.com/maps/@47.6204233,-117.3995369,15z

Comstock Sidewalk Mapping project 

Red Outline is the Comstock Mapping Project      

for ADA ramps and sidewalk completion or structure 

deficiencies 

High Drive construction has been completed.

S Bernard to Grand Ave  is now open to traffic.

&  COS20 Project on Grand and Scott is ongoing.

https://www.google.com/maps/@47.6204233,-117.3995369,15z


 

ADA Ramps

KEY

Lack 
sidewalks

Lack ADA 
ramps

Completed
Sidewalk

NOTE detailed street
By street maps 
forthcoming

No sidewalls on W 30th 

S Bernard  to  S Division

Newly 
Installed ADA 
ramps

W 31st Ave

W 32st Ave

E  31st Ave

E  30th t Ave

E  32nd Ave

E  31st Ave E  31st Ave

E  30th t Ave

S Division
S. Tekoa S Manito Blvd Lamonte





BIKE REGISTRATION TO RECOVER STOLEN BIKES

http://www.spokanecops.org/bicycle-registration

Bike serial number

Model

Color

Owner’s name            Owner’s address

Owner’s Phone number/ email address 

http://www.spokanecops.org/bicycle-registration

